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9 January, 2007
Mr John Mallinson

Head of Scrutiny and Emergency Planning Services

Carlisle City Council

Civic Centre

CA3 8QG

Dear Mr Mallinson,

Report of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee on Anti-Social Behaviour

I refer to the above report which you circulated on 29th August 2006 to members of the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership for review and response. The document has been debated on more than one occasion at our meetings, but I am now in a position to feed back the CDRP view.

As I am sure you would expect, with the Constabulary being a key partner on the CDRP, this response has been formulated in conjunction with Chief Superintendent Andy Davidson. I am aware that he has already submitted his response, and the views of the CDRP, in essence, reflect those of the police. However, I have taken this opportunity to expand on issues that have progressed since the date of Mr Davidson’s original response to you.

The issue of co-locating staff working for the CDRP is one that has been debated over a long period, but is now firmly on the agenda for the immediate future. Indeed, I am aware that Mr Davidson is in dialogue with key contacts in the City Council over securing accommodation at the Civic Centre to allow this to progress.

However, the Overview and Scrutiny Report, together with the ‘Respect Agenda’, has prompted the CDRP to re-consider its response to Anti-Social Behaviour. It is now the favoured option to combine a properly co-located Anti-Social Behaviour Unit, with the CDRP staff referred to above, to create a co-ordinated ‘Multi-Agency Problem Solving Team’, based at the Civic Centre. 

Such an approach is now being promoted by Government Office North West. However, if we can progress this plan quickly, it will be seen that Carlisle are at the forefront of Multi-agency Problem Solving (MAPS) activity. Moreover, the Constabulary are proposing that at least four police constables, together with a supervisor of Inspector rank are located within the ASB Unit, to combine with other staff already working directly on anti-social behaviour issues. This will allow ready access to Elected Members, Area Teams, Licensing, Community Services, Environmental Services, and all the other Council Departments that can impact on anti-social behaviour.

In conjunction with the development of an ASB Unit, The CDRP has also debated the vacant post of the Anti-Social Behaviour Co-ordinator and has now resolved to re-advertise and recruit to that role. There is an acknowledgement that the structures surrounding the previous post holder did not ensure the most effective use of her skills, and there is ongoing discussion with both the Constabulary and Carlisle Housing Association, to maximise the benefits of the post. Crucial to this development is the requirement of the post holder to attend the daily Tasking and Co-ordination meetings, to ensure links between ongoing disorder issues and the multi-agency response. There has also been a decision to separate the roles in the Carlisle and Eden areas.

Another issue that needs to be reconsidered follows the decision not to progress the ‘101 non-emergency number’, and further debate is now required on how best to action a single multi-agency point for reporting all anti-social behaviour issues. In these circumstances, there is a dilemma, as members of the public must not be confused between different numbers for different types of anti-social behaviour, and the Constabulary numbers must remain the first choice for reporting ongoing incidents that require immediate attention. However, the formation of the ASB Unit will allow for development of a single point of contact within that location, so long as the necessary safeguards for the public are put in place.

Finally, the multi-agency response has also been bolstered by steps to improve links between the Local Policing Team Problem Solvers and the City Councils Area Teams. This work is being co-ordinated by Mike Battersby and Mr Davidson, and represents a real opportunity for the City Council to mainstream tackling crime and disorder. Issues of localised anti-social behaviour will be at the heart of this initiative.

I trust this information will be of benefit to the Overview and Scrutiny Committee.  If you do require any further details, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely,

Mary Robinson

Chair of Carlisle and Eden Crime Reduction Partnership
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